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 And speaking of my year, it has truly been amazing.  I have been so blessed to 

have been invited to attend many chapter events this year giving me the opportunity 

to visit with our VSC members outside the confines of our regular VSC General Board 

meetings.    

 Since the last issue of the Lamplighter, I have gone to Alpha Xiõs Prayer 

Breakfast, Beta Sigmaõs BUNCO night, Beta Tauõs 45
th

 Anniversary Party, a Birthday 

lunch with Alpha Omega for Jane Parrish and Bee Adams, SERVE Bowl -a-thon with 

Delta Sigma, the VSC Spring Meeting, Delta Rhoõs 40
th

 Anniversary Party and Alpha 

Omegaõs Fashion Show.  All of these events have kept Mike, Sheen and I very busy 

traveling the state.   

 Looking forward, I have a few more events I am planning to attend before I 

pass the ga vel to Kathy in May.  I will be heading to Waynesboro for Alpha Chiõs 

Awards banquet, Richmond for the ASK Walk and Founderõs Day and Virginia Beach 

for the St. Jude Dream home giveaway.  Be sure to check out the VSC website for all 

the photos.  You know I  love capturing the moments.  

 I am also planning to attend the Celebration of Life memorial for our dear, 

sweet ESA sister, Kristine Williamson.  To know Kristine was to love her.  She was 

so incredibly positive with a caring spirit and beautiful soul.  Sh e truly went out of 

her way to help others and worked tirelessly for the benefit of ESA, her community 

as well as all of the ESA/VSC Projects, which were near and dear to her heart.  She 

was a shining star in our organization and she will be missed.   Plea se keep her 

family, friends and Zeta Nu sisters in your thoughts and prayers.  Since Kristineõs 

funeral was in New York, this Celebration of Life is a way for everyone in Virginia 
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that knew Kristine to come together and honor her life and legacy.  Bev Scot t shares 

the details of the gathering in this issue of the Lamplighter.     

 The culmination of our year is Convention.  Conventions are our way of 

celebrating all that is ESA ð at the State, Regional and International levels.  I hope 

you are planning to a ttend all 3 this year.  SERC is not until October (consider 

attending ð itõs so much fun), but we do have the VSC Convention in May and IC 

Convention (Orlando, Florida) in July.  Donõt forget to send in your registration and 

make your hotel reservations fo r both events ASAP.  The deadline to register for VSC 

is April 25
th

 and IC is May 1
st

.  After those dates, you can still sign up, but you will 

have to pay more.  Why not register now and save that extra money for shopping, 

dining or entertainment?  Registr ation forms are available on the VSC website.  

 Speaking of Convention, I wanted to share a few things about the 2015 VSC 

Convention:  

1.  I am accepting advertisements for the Convention booklet ð please consider 

submitting one to support your ESA sisters.  

2.  All reports are due to me by May 1
st

 for inclusion in the Convention booklet.  

3.  Friday night will be a Music and Game night extravaganza.   Come to the mixer 

in your favorite musical artistsõ t-shirt and prepare to have FUN.  There will be 

games, music and much more.  

4.  If you want to recognize your chapter Woman of the Year, member years of 

service (10 years or over), or Fifth Degree (and higher) Pallas Athene, please 

contact Diane McLane, our Awards Chair.  All members of ESA are special and 

should be celebrated ð and convention gives us that opportunity.   

For the record, this has been a wonderful year and I canõt wait to celebrate at the 

VSC Convention, May 15 -17, 2015 in Fredericksburg, VA.  Beta Tau and Delta Sigma 

have been busy planning a fabulous weekend fo r everyone ð I hope you are able to 

attend and join the ESA Chorus for my last concerto as President.   

 

    

Delta Rho 40
th

 Anniversary  

L to R:  Helen Lake (Charter Member),    Zeta Nuõs Lyrics on the Lake ð June 21, 2014  

Jane Parrish (started the chapter),    L to R:  Kristine Williamson, Suzanne Smith & 

Neda Duncan (pledged by Helen) & Suzanne Smith  Bev Scott  
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     First Vice President ð Kathy Gibbons  

It has been a pleasure to serve as your 1st Vice President this year.  Thank you for 

the opportun ity to serve the state of Virginia membership.  I attended the Leadership 

meeting in Denver and was overwhelmed by all the talent and knowledge that is 

available to our ESA members. I received a wealth of information to be shared 

including new technology i nvolving ICõs new website.   

 There have been several major changes to the executive board for the 

upcoming year.  The recent tragic death of Kristine Williamson, and Peggy Smith has 

contacted me she would be unable to serve as Treasurer for next year.  Th erefore, 

the new board will be as follows:  

 Jr. Past President   Suzanne Smith  

 President    Kathy Gibbons  

 1
st

 Vice President   Susan Caldwell  

 2
nd

 Vice President   Eveleen Harrison  

 Treasurer    Barbara Smith  

 Recording Secretary  Lou Ann Wyer  

 Parliamentarian   Debbie Langfitt  

 Corresponding Secretary  Judy Williams  

 There are still many positions available for you to serve the state next year on 

the appointed board.  Please consider volunteering and contact me what you may be 

interested in doing for the upcomin g year.  I understand we are all busy, but VSC 

needs your help and expertise in preserving the stateõs future in ESA. 

 I am looking forward to serving as your new Virginia State President!  Suzanne 

has done an amazingly outstanding job this year!  It is go ing to be hard to follow in 

her footsteps.  I will do my utmost to make it a memorable year.  If you have any 

suggestions you would like me to try for the state, please contact me.   

 I look forward to seeing you at VSC state convention.  Also, please cons ider to 

attend the IC conference in Orlando, Florida in July.  SERC needs your help to make 

it a great experience for everyone attending.  

 

Recording Secretary ð Susan Caldwell  

 

 Hereõs hoping you will share your reports one last time so that I can òrecordó 

your songs.   Because the format/agenda of the VSC Convention is different from 

most of the VSC meetings, this request applies only to those who will be making a 

presentation and/or report at VSC Convention.  
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Electronic Reports  

 Deadline for Electronic Re ports for May VSC Convention Meeting  

o Wednesday, May 13, 2015  

 Reminder email to be sent on Thursday, May 7, 2015  

 Until we sing again,  

 

 

Junior Past President ð Carol Campbell  

 

Time is slipping by so quickly and it is hard to believe how life can change in just a 

flitting moment. I, along with so many, am completely devastated with the death of 

our wonderful friend Kristine. How I admired her and her charming ways with 

everything thing and everyone she encountered!  She was one of my most cherished 

supporter s as I served as VSC President. Her compliments were many and her 

friendship never taken lightly!  

 I missed being with the group for Spring Council but took my whirlwind trip to 

Memphis to learn some of the ways we can support the hospital as your new St J ude 

Coordinator for VA.  Theresa and I will work together to once again get VA back into 

the limelight.  

I know that with the reduction of the walks allowed in VA it will be hard to get there 

but letõs give it a try!  

 But first, I need to complete my posi tion for this year ñChair of the  Disaster 

Fund . The final contributions are still arriving. It is not too late to have your chapter 

counted. If your chapter is small, get your members to put in a few dollars and send 

me your efforts. There is absolutely NO reason that each chapter cannot contribute 

something. Consider the year your chapter was established ñsay 1976 ñthen 

contribute $19.76.  Possibly give a $1 for each of your children or grandchildren.  

There are no forms to fill out, no hours  to count for me ---just send me a check .  So far 

all but 5 chapters have given as a chapter. We can easily have 100% of our VA 

chapters participate. Easy, yes!  

 This year, we have a member who received assistance from the Disaster Fund. 

You cannot imagine what a difference  it made while they were awaiting their 

disability funds.   Letõs do our part so if someone else needs assistance, the funds 

will be there for them too.  

 Have you sent in your forms nominating your chapter president for the Lucy 

Davis  Outstanding Chapter Pr esident Award ? I have not received any nominations at 

this time; I guess you are waiting to get those last minute activities completed to 

òupó her score. I canõt wait to see what your president and chapter have 

accomplished.   

 Letõs finish with a bang and meet to celebrate in Fredericksburg. Blessings on 

all the work we have done this year!  
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Association of the Arts Director ð Nicole Lewis  

 

Wow!  I can hardly believe the 2014 -2015 service year is almost over!   I was 

sorry to miss the Spring meeting but e njoyed spending some quality time with my 

parents.  

Since I last joined everyone at the Fall meeting Iõve worked the St Jude Give 

Thanks Walk, attended chapter meetings, the district Christmas dinner, our chapter 

Christmas celebration, the Alpha Xi Prayer breakfast and the St Jude Radiothon.  

I spent some quality time with my parents when they came down to the 

Williamsburg area for vacation.  I was hoping for more time with them but 

unfortunately they were not able to stay any longer.  

Iõm looking forward to attending state convention.  I have received a few 

entries for the Association of the Arts and I hope to receive even more.   

Stay safe and do some crafting!   

 

Convention Co -Chairman ð Doris Hood  

 

Convention is just a few short weeks away.  Following are some reminders:  

 

1.  Hotel reservations due by April 25
th

.  Rate is $89.00 per night plus tax.  Hotel 

phone number is 540 -786 -8321 (block is under ESA Virginia State Council) 

Check in time is 3 PM; check out is 12 PM.  The convention is being held at 

the C onference Center in the hotel which is at the far end of the hotel.  Your 

may want to drive around to it after you register because it is a long walk.  

2.  Registration Forms are due by April 25
th

 to Sandy Reed, 22 Dayton Circle, 

Fredericksburg, VA  22406 Phone  540 -373 -4664.  Registration Fee is $145.00 

for members and $90.00 for non members (Friday Mixer and Saturday 

Banquet).  All membersõ meals except for Saturday morning breakfast are 

included in fee.  There are mini refrigerators, microwaves and coffee make rs 

in all rooms, as well as two restaurants in the hotel and an I Hop across the 

street.  Registration forms and convention ad information are on pages 21 

and 22 . 

3.  If additional information is required, I can be reached at phone: 703 -491 -5078 

or email Hooddoris@gmail.com . 

  

  

mailto:Hooddoris@gmail.com
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ESA for St Jude Coordinator ð Marie LaDuke  

 

I had the opportunity to work in the St. Jude Dream Home office in Norfolk a couple 

of times in the last few weeks.  It was eye -opening to learn of the tremendous 

amount of work it entails to manage a Dream Home.  Flora and her team of 

volunteers have it d own to a science and the Virginia State Council should be very 

grateful for their commitment and diligence for making it a success.   

  I also spent a day at the Dream Home in Chesapeake on a Saturday which I 

have done for the last three years.  It was fun  and I always look forward it.  After 

resolving a frustrating problem with the computer as we can no longer write down 

credit card numbers that must be entered on the computer only, things went 

smoothly.  It is so much fun talking to the visitors and ticke t buyers and being part of 

it.  Mildred coordinates the volunteers at the Dream Home and is in charge every day 

that the house is open to visitors.  She also deserves a big thank you for her 

dedication.  

 The deadline for submitting your form for the ESA fo r St. Jude Award is fast 

approaching.  Please have this form in the mail or emailed to me by May 1, 2015.  I 

hope to receive an entry from every chapter.  The award form is on the VSC website 

if you need another.  I look forward to seeing everyone in Frede ricksburg in May.   

      

 

ESA Foundation Counselor ð Sue Foy  

 

 This has nothing to do with the ESA Foundation, but is a true story.  At  last  

monthõs Chapter dinner meeting, a member announced that she had just purchased a 

brand new modern washing machine.  But, she doesnõt know how to work the control 

buttons on it.   Another member piped up and said, donõt you get a manual with it? 

 When an ol der third member jumped into the conversations and said I thought 

I heard you say you get a òmanó with it.  In that case, where do I go to get a new 

washer?   

 

Historian ð Judi Darden  

 

If you werenõt at the spring VSC meeting, I want to thank those of you that called 

and/ or sent cards & emails during my illness & recent surgery.  It meant a lot to 

know you were thinking of me.  I especially thank you for the prayers.  Iõm doing 

some better these days though the diabetic neuropathy has left me unable to wal k 

and in a wheelchair.  

 I hope you took my advice and have been updating your chapterõs history as 

the year has progressed.  If not, itõs not too late.  Itõs important to keep a historical 

record of chapter happenings for your chapter president and a copy will also be 

given to our VSC President, Suzanne Smith, in June.  

 Below are the requirements for submitting your history per our by -laws:  
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History Award  Betty Allen  

 The Chairman of this award shall be the VSC Historian. Chapter histories shall 

be subm itted in outline form. Entries shall be typed or printed with the chapter name, 

number, and location appearing on the title page. Entries must be submitted to the 

Chairman postmarked on or before May 1 . There shall be three (3) judges secured by 

the Chairm an. The Chairman shall prepare the scoring sheets to be used by the 

judges.  

 Chapters shall submit three (3) copies of their history , using the guidelines for 

submission as determined by the Chairman. One (1) copy of the history shall be 

retained by the Ch airman for inclusion in the history book presented to the VSC 

President at the June VSC meeting. The other two (2) copies shall be returned to the 

chapter along with the scoring sheets for the entry. Each entry shall be judged by the 

set scoring system fou nd on the ESA -VA website under òInfo & Formsó. 

 Please record a history for your chapter and presidentõs posterity,  even if you 

donõt submit it for judging and please send a copy to me to include in Suzanneõs 

bound chapter histories in June.  Now donõt disappoint me, send me your chapterõs 

history.  Mail them to:   

Judi Darden  

8601 Ackley Ave.  

Henrico, VA  23228 -2903  

 

 

 

Lamplighter Editor ð Sandy Reed  

 

 This is my last issue of the Lamplighter.  After seven year as editor, I think it 

is time to hang up my pen and try something different.  There are so many talented 

members in the Virginia State Council, it is time to let someone else have the 

opportunity.  

 I a ppreciate all the articles and compliments I have received.  One advantage 

of the position is keeping up with all the chapter activities, so I promise to be an 

avid reader.  
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Publicity Director ð Doris Hood  

 

 The VSC 2014 -2015 year is quickly coming to a close.  I hope the information I 

placed in the chapter folders this past year have been helpful in achieving a 

successful publicity campaign.  It is now time to prepare your submission for the 

Sandy Reed Public ity Award.  

  The entry form is posted on the Virginia Website and I have also placed 

copies in the chapter folders at the Fall and Spring Meetings.  Please prepare you 

Chapter Publicity Presentation Book in the order listed on the entry form.  

Presentatio n Book with Entry Form must be postmarked on or before May 1
st

, 2015.  

Mail to:  Doris Hood 13156 Rock Ridge Lane, Woodbridge, Virginia  22191.  If there 

are any questions, I can be reached at 703 -491 -5078 or  email Hooddoris@g m ail.com  

 

 

SERC Conference Co -Chairman  

Marie LaDuke & Beverly Wright  

 

Mark your calendar!!    November 4 -5, 2016 will be here before we know it.  These are 

the dates for the SERC Convention being held at the Wyndham Virginia Crossings in 

the Richmond area.  We are slowly but surely g etting our committees and chairs 

organized.  We want everyone to be a part of this event in order to make it a great 

convention enjoyed by all who attend.  Please let us know how you would like to 

participate.  If we all work together, it will be easier to  complete the task.   

 

 

State Project Director -  Eveleen Harrison  

 

 Like the beautiful spring flowers after a harsh winter, ESA is blooming with 

activity.  I have certainly enjoyed the sunny jonquils that brightened up my yard.  

They never fail to bring a  smile to my face.  Just as the jonquils made me smile so 

did the reports and checks for the State Project that I found in my mailbox.  Iõm sure 

the donations will assist in making life a little sunnier for our ASK and Camp Special 

Love recipients.  

 Iõm planning on walking in the ASK 5K.  Iõm not sure that I can do the entire 

walk but I will certainly try.  Wish me luck and Iõm looking forward to seeing you at 

convention.  
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Alpha Chi ð Waynesboro by Susan Graham  

 

  February 21st we had another one of our Sewing/Craft Days which was, once 

again, successful.  These are such fun days with a lot of friendship and fellowship.  

Alpha Chi ladies prepare dinner for the ladies that come to sew and craft all day.  We 

run this from 9:00 am until 8:00 pm at Smyrna Presbyterian Church in Waynesboro.    

  

      
 
 March 1st we all gathered at Brenda Bowersox's house.  Since we have had 

several new members to join our chapter, 6 total  joined in 2014 and 2015, we 

decided to hold a Learning Day to explain to the new members a little history of ESA 

and Alpha Chi and what we are all about.  Even the ladies who have been with ESA 

for a LONG time learned a few things as well as us new folks.    It was a great day 

and a lot of learning by everyone.  
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Alpha  Omega - Winchester  by  Jane Parrish  

 

               First, Alpha Omega wishes to share in the sadness we all feel over the loss 

of our  dear sister, Kristine Williamson, whom I am sure was to inspire us all as 

she  moved up  to VSC president.   It seems many of us are experiencing various 

losses as we did in  losing Barbara Moss last May.   On March 24th our 45 -year 

member Betty Hess lost  her husband Junior after 3 -1/2 years of caretakin g.   As the 

chapter Recording Secretary  she has tried   to be at our meetings as much as 

possible.   I too have been our of touch  the last 9 months caring for Arthur after his 

long recovery from colon cancer   and MRSA  and "C -Diff" infections.   On March 16 he 

was diagnosed with congestive heart failure  and blood clots in his lung and leg.   So 

we keep trying to move forward and hope for  the best.   Several other members have 

had surgeries and health issues so it has been  a tough year.   We wish to thank VSC 

presid ent Suzanne for keeping us in touch with  all the problems that have occurred 

as we love our sisters.   

      One of our newer members Ann Taylor has been such a blessing learning from 

our  fabulous 3 -year president Charlotte Notzelman and now ready to become  Alpha 

Omega's  president on May 23.    Ann showed slides at our March meeting of her week 

in   the  Dominican Republic at the Bani Episcopal Church serving the poor area with 

craft supplies  at the Bible school for the children, teaching them, children gratefu l 

for anything.   We had  a talk in February   on our Blue Ridge Hospice 

programs.    Another newer member Jayne  Craig presented our April meeting 

educational   on things to consider when selecting  Senior housing.   

      I was thrilled to get the Jonquil to pri nt our visit to the new Health and Sciences  

Building at Shenandaoh Univ. and also to promote Alpha Omega in Vickie Farris'  

March I. C. News Bulletin. I try my best to get coverage on Epsilon Sigma Alpha as  

I have had to miss so much this year, difficult fo r me: I love ESA!    

      Another big thrill for me was to attend Delta Rho's 40th anniversary celebration  

on March 28.   I started that chapter in March 1975 and am so proud of those 

members.   I planned all year to have someone here with Arthur so I could attend.    

 Some of our  members will attend our local House & Garden Tour April 25.   But 

our big upcoming  social will be Joan Dodson's Kentucky Derby party with our fancy 

hats on May 2.  We were so happy that Suzanne came to last year's installation so we 

in vited her  to come again this May 23 to be with us.   We love having Mike come to all 

she does.   

      Suzanne and Mike also attended our BIG Fashion Show/Luncheon on April 11th.  

Everyone had a great time with entertainment, lots of door prizes and auctione d 

items as well as clothing from two stores, Chico's and Christopher & Banks.   We  

sought corporate cash donations as well as the  gift items and were so happy to  

clear $ 5,000 after expenses.   This will be split between the Laurel Center (for  

abused) and t he WATTS program for homeless.   So proud of Charlotte, Ann, Laura  

Cain, our treasurer, and Nan Keckley, our philanthropic chairman,    who did a lot  
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of the work involved though we all helped and attended.   Thanks to Charlotte for  

serving  wine to all of us workers after it was over.   

      I also would like to thank our terrific Chaplain this year.   Betty Smith, our 1953  

charter member, has given us short sermons with huge impacts, that have touched  

us so much.   With macular degeneration, Betty cannot see as well to read, but she  

doesn't need to.   She speaks from the heart.   She has greatly inspired Alpha Omega  

through all our 62 years.   We have one great chapter.    Ask Suzanne!  

                

 

Alpha Nu ð E Chapter by Sue Stone  

 

 Thank you  to all who purchased our ESA plaques. We appreciate your support 

with all proceeds going to the Virginia State Project. This project is still active and 

we have several available to sell in all three versions, paperweight, plaque with 

acrylic stand and co aster. Contact me if interested.  

 The òTrooponó program has kept our members busy with cutting out, sorting 

and packing coupons. Members also participate in the Red Cross Blood Mobile, 

Feeding Ministry, womenõs Turning Point Shelter and volunteer services at their 

churches.  

 We continue to receive inquiries concerning e -chapters. All indications are 

that this will become more popular in the future, as more members realize that there 

will be a way to remain active and be of service to ESA and their communiti es.  

 And one final thought: How can a 2 -pound box of chocolate make you gain 5 

pounds???  

 

 

Beta Delta ð Roanoke  by Shelby Hodges  

 
 Seems a long time since Leadership in Roanoke, my last time being with my 

VA sisters.  We in Beta Delta have missed seeing and  being with you, but hopefully 

things will smooth  out and we will be back enjoying your company.  We are grateful 

to Suzanne for her wonderful communications this year.  We were able to keep in 

touch and still feel a part.  Congratulations to you, Suzanne, and your board for a 

great year in ESA.  You truly have  represented the state in a fantastic way!  

 Our philanthropic work has not suffered too much in that we were able to give 

a donation  to St. Jude Research Hospital from profits received working concessi ons 

for Salem Red  Sox baseball team last summer; a donation to Angels of Assisi Animal 

Shelter; time and  Soup donation for the Seniorõs Soup Project in Roanoke and Easter 
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Seals donation.  Of course the coupon clipping goes on for our Support Our Troops 

cam paign.  

 Socially we enjoyed a Christmas dinner and party for members and a Valentine 

brunch  with husbands.  We are so pleased Ginger is again active and we welcome 

Julie Vance who  also is a MAL.  Although Beta Delta is not as active as we once 

were (maybe  weõre getting old) ESA is a vital part of our lives and we completely 

support its projects and programs.  

 

 On a lighter and personal note ð Ginger has accepted a new job as Advanced 

Medical  Support Assistant in the Primary Care unit at the V.A. Hospital; Gil will be 

opening a new  Pet store (PetValu) in Richmond later this month as its Manager; 

Gaynell is still working  long hours; Lisa is working who knows how many jobs and I 

am just so happy to be an  active member of the National Association of 

Parliamenta rians where I get to have fun  with Sue Stone every month ð most of those 

people donõt know how to take us ð wonder  why.   

 

 At this writing I will not be in attendance at the upcoming convention but hope 

Beta Delta  will soon be back on the road again for E SA.  Love and rich blessings to 

all my VA sisters  and brothers.  

 

 

Beta Omicron ð Staunton by Jane Harris  

 

 Members of Beta Omicron continue to serve two Ruritan suppers throughout 

the year to support contributions for local projects and ESA projects.  Our favorite 

local project is sponsoring Santa Claus at a local home for the elderly.   They enjoy 

playing bingo and having their picture taken with Santa.  Santa always has a surprise 

holiday card and goodie bag.  We serve them snacks.   

 We contribute needed items to the local organization for abused women and 

local schools.  

  We have attended State Board meetings, State convention and Leadership 

conference.   

 Congratulations to Suzanne for a great job as 2014 -15 President.    
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Beta Sigm a ð Richmond by Barbara Bradford  

 

 BUNCO!! BUNCO!!  The shout was heard over and over again as more than 60 

enthusiastic Beta Sigma members, friends and guests from around the state 

gathered to enjoy an evening of rousing Bunco fun for the benefit of Virgi nia State 

Councilõs state projects which include ASK and Special Love. Whether you were an 

old hand at Bunco or a novice at your very first game, the fast paced evening kept 

everyone on their toes.  

 In addition, a very competitive Silent Auction was held with much good 

natured and highly spirited bidding on the many handmade gifts, jewelry, artwork, 

fine wines, specialty food items, and numerous other items donated by Beta Sigma 

members and BS supporters throughout our community. A great array of door priz es 

were awarded throughout the evening as well and the refreshment tables were 

overflowing with deliciousness provided by Beta Sigmaõs great cooks.  A short 

presentation about ESA, its mission, and its goals was made during one of the 

intermissions providi ng non -members a glimpse into the life of ESA and offering them 

the opportunity to attend one of our meetings and maybe even become part of the 

ESA family.  Ticket sales and the Silent Auction brought in over $1,200 for the 

evening.  
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Beta Ta u ð Woodbridge  by  Sandy Reed  

 

 Our Publicity Chairman, Bunnie Wertz, broke her ankle in two places and canõt 

get downstairs to her computer, so I am writing Beta Tauõs article for her. 

 Our biggest news since the Winter Issue was Beta Tauõs 45
th

 Anniversary on 

February 15, 2015 at Sandy & Bill Reedõs.  We were pleased to welcome charter 

member Beth Cook and her husband Ron as well as VSC President Suzanne Smith 

and VSC Corresponding Secretary Sheen Childress.  Naturally with the 2015 VSC 

Conventi on approaching, we also had time to discuss some crucial items with them.  

 

 

 

Left to right:  Sandy Reed, Cindy Medvick, Cathy Wickline, Pat Holtsclaw, Beth Cook, Doris Hood,  

                       Kathy Gibbons, Phyllis Porch, Sheen Childress, and Suzanne Smith  

 

 Beta Tau hosted the VSC Spring Meeting at the Fredericksburg Hospitality  

House and six Beta Tau members were able to attend.  

 Due to two sick husbands our planned s ocials for January and March went by 

the wayside but we all went to lunch at the Olive Garden after the VSC Spring 

Meeting  for our March social . 
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Olive Garden  

 

L to r:  Kathy, Edna, Sandy,  

Pat Hoover and Pat  

Holtsclaw  

 

 Doris presented the February educational òLiving Welló explaining how to eat, 

sleep and be merry.  Pat Holtsclaw finished off our educational program in March 

with an excellent Scope on the history of fraternities and sororities.  

 Our Installation and Awar ds and Founderõs Day luncheon celebration will be 

held April 27
th

 at the Globe and Laurel Restaurant.  Our officerõs for 2015-2016 will be 

installed.  Bunnie Wertz and Doris Hood will receive their 40 year service pins.  The 

Woman of the Year will be annou nced.  

 Then all we will have to do for the remainder of the sorority year is work on 

the 2015 VSC Convention May 15 ð 17, 2015 in Fredericksburg.  Hope to see all of 

you there.  

 

  

Delta Kappa ð Roanoke by Elaine Prillaman  

 

 Winter is slowly moving on to somewhere we hope and the grass is getting 

green, the jonquils blooming and tulips are showing their heads.  Snow was nice but 

please  enough is enough.    

 Brenda is way into her treatments and showing some improvement and Ca rol 

is moving along so we hope to be out and about more often.  I (Elaine and Pat) were 

snowed in up on our hills but we were finally all able to meet for lunch at a place we 

had not been to together.  It was  really nice and  I am sure for Brenda to get o ut 

since it had been 5 months since she had been able to walk any distance.   

 Not much else going on just making eggs and hiding them for the little ones. 

How enjoyable for even the big kids.   

 Most all of the reports have been sent in for the year and w e hope to be able 

to see everyone at convention that is just around the corner.   
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 Very sad news to hear Kristine in a horrible accident.  Such a sweet, smart, 

and caring person.   We will certainly miss her smiling face and kind words.  

 

     
  

Sigma Chi ð Roanoke by Margaret Crouse  

 
 As with most Virginians, the first 3 months of the year were spent huddled by 

the fire or shoveling snow or thawing frozen water pipes.  In spite of the weather, or 

maybe because of it, we did escape cabin fever once in a  while.   We managed to get 

together for movies and dinners and an evening at the Taubman Art Museum.  

 Recently, we ventured to the Floyd Country Store and saw a terrific music 

pro gram.  And, of course, stopped for dinner at the Pine Tavern.  Seems our outin gs 

always include a meal!!  

 In February, we participated in the Soup for Seniors/LOA program, donating to 

the program as well as helping to sort and bag food items.  The response from the 

community was heart -warming as more than 50,000 food items were deli vered to 

Meals -on -Wheels recipients and others in need.  And, just in time! Another 

snowstorm pounced on the Roanoke Valley just after the delivery.  

 Three of our sisters continue to volunteer at Easter Seals twice a month in 

support of their program desig ned to broaden the lives of children with 

developmental issues.  Others of our chapter volunteer monthly with the Discovery 

Shop which benefits cancer research.  

 Our trip to Fredericksburg for the VSC Spring Council meeting has taken on a 

special significa nce.  There, we spent time with a truly sweet and dear ESA Zeta Nu 

sister, Kristine Williamson.  Tragically, a little more than two weeks later Kristine 

died in an automobile accident.  This is an unfathomable loss for Zeta Nu and all of 

ESA. Our prayers a re with all who mourn her loss.  

 Whether it is family or friend health issues, or our own members who are 

struggling, we all find comfort in the friendship and support of our chapter and ESA 

sisters.  What would we do without each other?   

 

 

Theta Mu Chapter - Richmond  by Nicole Lewis  

 

The past months have been pretty hectic for the members of Theta Mu 

Richmond.  Hospitalizations, surgeries, illnesses, deaths, travel, philanthropic 

events, socials, educational events and meetings.  It was hard  to keep up with it all 

and Iõm sure I have missed something.     

Some of our members attended and assisted with the St. Jude Radiothon in 

February.  Some made it to the Spring VSC meeting in March.  Part of our March 

chapter meeting was devoted to creatin g greeting cards for our Jonquil Girl to use 

during the year.  
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.    
     Eveleen & Judi making cards  

At the last minute we pulled together a dinner/movie night.  Eveleen  opened 

her home to us for the event.  We ordered in Mexican food and then made ourselves 

comfortable while we watched Tom Cruise as Reacher.  A few of us enjoy the Jack 

Reacher series by Lee Childs and we just had to see Tom Cruise pull off the lead 

chara cter.  He did a decent job of it, with help from special effects to make him look 

taller than he is.  

 
    Ticket coasters and movie theater candy  

In April, instead of an awards banquet, we had a celebration luncheon. The 

luncheon was a celebration of Fou nderõs Day, the completion of our chapterõs 

business year and of our chapter president, Dot Brown.  Each member spoke about 

how they became involved in ESA and how Dot influenced our ESA lives.   It was a 

memorable day. We are looking forward to the VSC Co nvention in Fredericksburg.  It 

looks like we will have all chapter members present for the weeken d.  
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Zeta Nu ð Smith Mountain Lake by Beverly Scott  

 

 
IC Conv ention -Norfolk  

 

 By now everyone knows of the tragic death of Kristine Williamson on Easter 

Sunday, April 5, 2015. She is survived by her husband Steve, daughters Nicole and 

Lindsey and husband Will, son Steven, grandchildren Makayla, Jeffrey, and Allison, 

her mom Marilyn Mollen,  sisters Pam and Diane and their husbands, brother James 

in NY, and Steveõs parents and sister, her miniature pinchers-Cosmo, Sarah, and 

Neuman, a flock of chickens, her Zeta Nu sisters, VSC sisters, and more friends than 

one could begin to count.  

 Zeta Nu would like to thank all of the Virginia State Council of ESA members 

for their cards, calls, emails, Facebook posts, and outpouring of sympathy.  

 As I write this, Kristineõs family waits for her funeral to begin in Cherry Valley, 

NY. There will be  a òCelebration of Lifeó for Kristine on April 26
th

 at Bridgewater Bay, 

located right off Rt. 122, in Moneta at Smith Mountain Lake beginning at 2:00 pm.  

Zeta Nu had scheduled our Easter Seals Benefit Picnic that day at Steve and 

Kristineõs home. 

 Our fir st inclination was to cancel ñbut Steve said that he was sure that 

Kristine would have wanted us to go on with our plans.  He also asked if Zeta Nu 

could make this a celebration of life for Kristine knowing how much she loved ESA, 

St. Jude and Easter Seals.   He also knew that Kristineõs loved ones here in Virginia 

needed a way to show their joy in her life.  Please feel free to join us if you can,  

If this sounds a little generic and not at all like me, it is because I have yet to come 

to any terms with our loss.  Each Zeta Nu member is grieving in her own way as Iõm 

sure many of you are.  So far, I just havenõt found words-so let me share some 

pictures that I hope will make you smile.  
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Member Name  ___________________Chapter  _____________  
 
Address___________________  City, State, Zip__________________  
 
Phone___________________  e-mail  ____________________  
 
 Check all that apply:  
Ã 1st Time Convention Attendee  
ÃVoting Delegate      Ã Member at Large   
Ã   Past VSC President & year: ______  

 
Registration:  

Member Full Registration      $145.00 ________  
Non -member Registration (Fri & Sat  Dinner)                 $ 90.00 _______  
Non -member Registration (Installation Banquet)            $ 40.00 ________  
     TOTAL INCLUDED    _____________  
 
Registration Deadline:   April 25 , 2015  

Mail completed registrations with check payable to VSC 2015 Co nvention to:  
Sandy Reed  

22 Dayton Circle  
Fredericksburg, VA  22406  

540 -373-4664  
 

Hotel Accom mod ations:  
Fredericksburg Hospitality House  

Hotel & Conference Center  
2801 Plank Road, Fredericksburg, VA 22401  

540 -786 -8321 or 800 -682 -1049  
Rooms are blocked for the Virginia State Council of ESA Convention  

$ 89.00/night plus state and local taxes  
Room block expires April 25, 2015  

 Virginia State Council 
Convention  

May 15, 16 & 17, 2015  



23 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2015 IC Convention in Orlando, Florida  

òSouthern Breeze & Melodi esó 
Hosted by SERC  

 

 
 

July 11 - 19, 2015 
 

   Doubletree by Hilton at Universal Studios  
5780 Major Blvd. 

                Orlando, FL 32819 
                  407-351-1000 

  
Group rate: $109 single/double/triple/quad  

Complimentary Parking 
All rooms offer complimentary wireless          internet & ref rigerators  

  
            Outdoor swimming pool  

                 Laundry facility  
                 Fitness center 

 
 
 

Broomstick Bash IC Challenge 
 

Grab your magic wands, hop on your broom, 

and fly down to Orlando, Florida for the 2015 

IC Challenge é ESAôs Broomstick Bash! This year we will use the magic of ESA to create an unforgettable 

evening of fun and friendship, all in support of the most magical place in the world:  St. Jude Childrenôs 

Research Hospital. You wonôt want to miss out on one of the most enchanted events at convention, so gather 

your friends and meet us in Orlando. We canôt wait to charm you at ESAôs Broomstick Bash! 
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There will be more information to follow. 

 

 

 

Tours Offered      

      
Caponeôs Dinner & Show - July 11

th 

(Dinner Buffet & Musical Production) 
Taste of Orlando Lunch - July 12

th 

(Taste the best of Orlando visiting unique
 
eateries) 

St. Augustine Tour ï July 13
th

 

(Visit the nationôs oldest city) 
Easter Seals Challenge & Daybreak Event  - 
July 14

th
 (Tour the camp and interact with Adult clients) 

Chocolate Kingdom Tour ï July 14
th

 

(See the process of making chocolate have some hands on experience) 
Cruise the St. Johnôs River (Men) ï July 16th 

(Cruise on stern wheel paddleboat while seeing wildlife) 

Kennedy Space Center ï July 19
th

 
(Tour of Atlantis Shuttle Facility)  
 
The deadline for tours is June 1, 2015These are brief descriptions of the tours.  For more complete 
information and Tour Form, click on 2015 IC Convention on the IC website at 
www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org. 
 
 
BRAVO! KUDOS! JOB WELL DONE!!! 

 

Do you have a member who is running for an IC office, is serving as the President of your State, Chapter 
or Regional Council or has done something outstanding?  Show how proud you are of that member and 
his/her accomplishments by placing an ad in the Convention brochure to recognize them, show your 
appreciation and to thank them for a job well done.  The costs range from $15 to $100 depending on the 
size.  The ad must be submitted electronically at vickyjones325@bellsouth.net by June 1, 2015.  Payment 
and the ad order form should be sent to Vicky Jones, 664 Grigsby Lane, Cadiz, KY 42211.  The Ad order 
form is available on the IC website at www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org. 
 
 

Important Dates to Remember  

 
May 1, 2015       Registration deadline before        increase  

June 1, 2015      Tour Registration deadline  

June 1, 2015      Ad deadline  

June 20, 2015    Hotel room cut off date  

 

 

 
  

 

http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/
mailto:vickyjones325@bellsouth.net
http://www.epsilonsigmaalpha.org/
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2015 International Convention     

July 11 - 18, 2015 
  Doubletree by Hilton at Universal Studios 

5780 Major Blvd 

Orlando, FL 32819 
 
 

ADVERTISING ORDER FORM FOR PROGRAM BOOK 
 

Please use this order form to advertise in the International Convention Program Book of ESA 

International Convention, to be held July 11-18, 2015 at the Doubletree by Hilton at Universal Studios: 

Orlando, Florida 

 Advertisements will be accepted through June 1, 2015.  Please check the size ad you are placing: 

 _____ Full Pageééééé$100.00 

 _____One-half Pageééé$  50.00 

 _____One-Quarter Pageé..$ 25.00 

 _____Business Cardéé.é$ 15.00 

Advertising Placed by:   ___________       

Contact Name:          _____ 

Telephone:          _____ 

E-mail:________________________________________________________________ 

Address:          _____ 

City  _______   State:  ______  Zip:    

Make check payable to Epsilon Sigma Alpha 2015 IC Convention and 

mail with this form and hard copy of the ad to: 

Vicky Jones 

664 Grigsby Lane 

Cadiz, KY 42211 

Electronic copies of the ad must be sent to: vickyjones325@bellsouth.net  

 

mailto:vickyjones325@bellsouth.net
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42!6%,3 /& 4(% Ȱ7).% -!0 ')2,3ȱ 
Susan Caldwell 

 
Have you seen the Virginia Winery Guide map that shows all of the Virginia Wineries? 

(virginiawine.org)  

 

Well, Marie La Duke, Lynne Rightmyer, Judy Williams, and I are on a mission to visit 

most of the wineries on the map.  Weõve been working on this project for quite some 

years. Before we travel to and from each VSC meeting or convention or we just take 

a Girlsõ Trip, we search the map and plan our route to include stops at Virginia 

wineries.  Of course, you know we are just trying to help the economy of Virginia and 

support the local businesses.  

 

WINTER 2014 PARADISE SPRINGS WINERY  

 

A lone òWine Map Girló Susan visited Paradise Springs Winery in Clifton, VA, that just 

so happens to be about one mile from her daughterõs home.  As you know I visit 

NOVA ofte n because my two grandsons live there.  Well, that ôs the excuse Iõm using! 

 

 
 
Brian, Ritchieõs brother, Neighbors Rusty and Denise, Susan, Charlie, Meredith and the unborn Carter, and 

Ritchie  

 
SPRING 2015 POTOMAC POINT WINERY  

 

On the Friday before the VS C spring meeting in Fredericksburg, we traveled to 

Stafford County.  Well, we didnõt have the full quartet of òWine Map Girlsó as we were 

sadly missing Lynne. However, we took some wine to her to enjoy at a later time.  I 

think that time has already come a nd gone!  Right, Lynne? Marie, Judy, and Susan 

enjoyed the Potomac Point Winery in Stafford, VA, with its beautiful setting, friendly 

staff, very friendly resident dog as well as interesting cougar paw prints dried into 

the cement floor.  We tasted 7 wines  or was that 9 or 10?  The staff just kept 

pouring!   
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We loaded down our cars with our wine and gift purchases.  

 

After the tasting, we enjoyed a sitting in cozy chairs and eating a delicious cheese 

board and some butternut soup both perfect on a sn owy, icy, windy day.   

                                        
 

Marie will remember the names of all of the cheeses, meats, breads, and dips that 

we enjoyed!  Just ask her!  

 

FUTURE WINE MAP TRAVELS  

 

The Wine Map Girls will continue our quest to visit Virginia wineries and invite all 

VSC members and friends to join us on our adventures.  Many have joined us in the 

past.   

                    
 
Happy Travels and Tasting, The Wine Map Girls  Susan Cald well, Marie La Duke, 

Lynne Rightmyer, and Judy Williams  

 
 


